Bakewell St. PO Box 26, Cranbourne 3977

Ph: 5996 1744 Fax: 5996 1370

CRANBOURNE PRIMARY SCHOOL NEVSLINK www.cranbourne-ps.vic.gov.au



Issue 30 October 26th 2011

Calendar

<u>Principal's News</u>

UPCOMING EVENTS

Melbourne Cup
Picnic and Fashions
on the Field Parade
Monday 31st October

Campbelltown
Railway Excursion
Grades 1 & 2
Friday 9th December

Prep 2012 Information Evening Monday 12th December 7.00 – 9.00 pm

Prep 2012 Official Orientation Day

Tuesday 13th December 12.00 – 1.00pm

Last Day of Term 4

Thursday 22nd December 1.30pm dismissal

Awards

This week's Leadership award winners are:

- ✓ Kyle (PBK)
- ✓ Jonathan (1NP)
- ✓ Tegan (2MC) ✓ Abbey (3MD)
- ✓ Connor (4BA)
- ✓ Lachlan Mc(5MD)
- ✓ Chelsea (6KL)



Health and Well Being:

As the warm weather begins to become more constant, we need to be thinking about everyone's <u>health and well being</u>. Students need to wear the appropriate summer <u>uniform</u> – shorts with a t-shirt or a summer dress. As students play more games outside, they also need to have footwear that enables them to run but will allow feet to breathe. This means it is important to wear socks to ensure feet do not 'sweat' on the inside of bare shoes.

As a <u>sunsmart</u> school, we need to promote an awareness of taking necessary personal protection against the ultra violet rays of the sun. Students should apply sunblock in the morning, before leaving for school. This will ensure coverage during the morning. Please teach your child to self apply sunscreen so that can re-apply their own sunblock around lunch time. Term 4 is also a time when <u>hats are compulsory</u> as part of school uniform. From this week, students who do not have a hat at school will be required to spend their recess and lunch in the shade of the gazebo – this is a responsibility we take very seriously.

To allow students to stay hydrated during the day, teachers will permit students to sip from their <u>drink bottles</u>, which can be kept on tables however, the contents of the bottle should be <u>water only</u>. Sugar based drinks like cordial or juice are to be kept for recess and lunch breaks.

Remember that students in the junior grades have a '<u>healthy food'</u> <u>snack</u> time during learning in their morning session. Sometimes this is referred to as 'brain food' – this must be a fruit or vegetable.

Student safety – as a school, we do not endorse the pursuit of activities associated with Halloween. However, it is our responsibility to alert families who are intending to allow their children to 'trick or treat' to take appropriate precautions and provide close supervision of children during this time. **Do not** allow your children to door knock at houses of people unknown to your family – this is not safe practise.

Cheryl Van Deursen - Principal

<u>Thought of the week</u> -

Education is not the filling of a pail, but the lighting of a fire.

SCHOOL NEWS

Student Birthdays

Happy Birthday to:

Elfrida H.

Brodie T.

Joshua U-J

Charlotte B.

Jarrod H.

Jasmine G.

Liam A.S.



Stars of the Week

Congratulations on all your wonderful efforts this week!

Amy-Lee C.	Persistent
Monique B.	Responsible
Jasmyn B.	Cooperative
Jonathan S.	Persistent
Tegan C.	Confident
Jesse E.	Creative
Thushager S.	Organised
Natasha S.	Persistent
Charli R.K.	Confident
Naomi R.	Articulate
Reece G.	Adaptable
Connor F.	Resilient
Chloe S.	Supportive
Dylan K.	Persistent
Sen S.	Confident
Jack S-M	Persistent
William W.	Responsible
Hayley T.	Confident
Gerard Finan	Responsible
Jack T.	Confident
	Monique B. Jasmyn B. Jonathan S. Tegan C. Jesse E. Thushager S. Natasha S. Charli R.K. Naomi R. Reece G. Connor F. Chloe S. Dylan K. Sen S. Jack S-M William W. Hayley T. Gerard Finan

House Points

1st - BAKEWELL

2nd - CHILDERS

3rd - RUSSELL

4th - CAMERON

Congratulations
BAKEWELL!

From the Office

SCHOOL CANTEEN will not be open during the last week of Term 4. Please make sure you send your child with a lunch from home.

EMA CHEQUES are still waiting to be picked up from the General Office. Please collect them as soon as possible.

CURRICULUM NEWS

Melbourne Cup Day Celebrations Monday 31st October

To celebrate Melbourne Cup Day at Cranbourne Primary School we are going to have a whole school picnic. Children, teachers and parents are invited to share their normal lunch on the oval 1.10pm. After lunch we will be having our annual 'Fashions on the Field' parade. Children are invited to come dressed as jockeys, horses or in their finest attire.

Please ensure your child is dressed appropriately in sun smart clothing.

The parade will be held in the gym at 2.15 and then the assembly will follow to conclude our day. Parents are invited to attend the parade and lunch.

We look forward to seeing you on the day!

Charlie and Richie (Year 6 Melbourne Cup Day Coordinators) *Greg Parsons*

STUDENT NEWS

Year 5 News

GRADE 5 EARN AND LEARN

This term Grade 5 are learning about the government and how laws are created in Australia. As part of our theme we are doing an Earn and Learn based topic where we have created countries, elected a Prime Minister and undertaken jobs. 5IW have moved to a country called <u>Wormwood</u> and you can find 5MD in <u>Donoville</u>.

Hello, my name is Darcey Marshelle and I am the Deputy Prime Minister of Donoville. By Rahni Hi, we are Tori Vega and Satiago Moonez. We are the co-bank managers. We are so happy to be working in Donoville. The Deputy Prime Minister is so organised and the Prime Minister is awesome.

By Nivin and Lexus



I am Olly Maxwell, I am the treasurer of Donoville. I think that the Deputy Prime Minister and I will work well together to make a big difference to the town. *By Emma*



I'm Stewie, the real estate agent. I am happy with the town leaders. I am going to charge people lots of money to live in Donoville.

By Reece

COMMUNITY NEWS



We are pleased to support "Cranbourne Cash" - The Good Guys Cranbourne incentive program with our school. With every \$25 spent you will be presented with a \$1 Cranbourne Cash voucher that can be passed onto the school. To take advantage of this offer, you need to mention our school before any payment is made and you will receive your Cranbourne Cash reward vouchers.

RITCHIES CARD

Thank you to the families who continue to shop at Ritchies and use the benefit card. The school continues to receive donations from the fundraising program.

Parent Teacher Association

REMINDER, the final day for the Mobile Phone to be handed in is **Friday 28**th **October.** If you need a new form then they are available at the office.

Its Sun Smart term, please remember to have sunscreen and hats for your children.

The next PTA meeting is on **Tuesday 22nd November** at 7pm in the Staff room - everyone is welcome to attend.

An extended thank you to 'Your One Stop Party Shop' for their donation of balloons for the school disco in Term 3.

Thank you

PTA

Performing Arts Program

As part of the Performing Arts program all students will be performing their dance items at our whole school assemblies on Monday afternoons. You are cordially invited to attend these sessions which will commence at 2.30p.m. These performances will be recorded and a DVD will be available later in the year for those who are unable to attend the live performance. Below is the timetable indicating which week your child will be performing.

Monday	31 st October	PER	1HM	2AS	
Monday	7 th November	PBK	1NP	2MC	
Monday	14 th November	3LB	4MR	5MD	6RP
Monday	21st November	3MD	4BA	5IW	6KL

If you **DO NOT** wish your child to appear in the DVD of these performances please return the slip below.

%		••••••
I DO NOT WISH M	IY CHILD TO APPEAR IN THE DVD OF THE SCHOOL DANCE	
CHILD'S NAME:		
GRADE:	•••••	